










Appendix C
SUMMARY OF MAIN COMMENTS MADE ON THE DRAFT BUDGET PROPOSALS

1) – STATUTORY BUDGET CONSULTATION MEETING – 27th JANUARY 2011
	Item / Issue
	Summary of Response Given



	We are all aware of the problems facing the Council and the country as a whole. Has the Council made any allowances for inflation? How do we know what inflation will be in six month's time?  There has been a destruction of confidence of people living in rural areas because of the proposed reduction in grants.  Even if there is no increase in Council Tax, there will be for village dwellers, because they may be facing a precept, which is effectively an increase.  People do not receive the same services in rural areas as in urban areas.  Reports in the Evening Telegraph indicate that rural bus services are under threat.  To increase Council Tax for people in rural areas is not in accordance with government policy.  There is a possibility that parish councils will disappear in 2-3 years time. (Sir Peter Fry, Cranford Parish Council)

Why has the reduction in grants been fixed at 15.7%?  Is this in line with the core grant?  This implies that the Council is passing on the grant reduction to parish councils.  The Council tax collected from residents is not reducible. (Sir Peter Fry, Cranford Parish Council)
	We went through a process of consultation with the towns and parishes 2-3 years ago, when we consulted on town and parish grants.  66 representatives from 22 town and parish councils responded during the period March-June 2009.  All arguments were put forward and then a vote was asked for. 81% of Town and Parish Councils agreed the policy we are instigating tonight. Towns are giving more per capital  to rural areas than is coming back.  There is no benefit in revisiting the debate now (Cllr Hakewill)

	There was attendance at the consultation events and there was discussion.  At no time was this made clear.  The committee decided with no further discussion about the system introduced.  What is happening elsewhere in the country is that less council tax is charged for people living outside towns and then the precept is made up to the level paid by people living in towns.  It is unfair to a great many people in the Borough. We should have a proper consultation or else it will be undemocratic. (Sir Peter Fry, Cranford Parish Council)

Rural areas will be severely penalised if bus services are cut to rural areas (Peter Quincy, Clerk – Cranford Parish Council)


	Residents should lobby County Councillors regarding bus services, as it is for the Northamptonshire County Council to manage its budget in this respect (Cllr Hakewill)



	Item / Issue
	Summary of Response Given



	I am saddened by news for the rural areas.  County Council cuts have an influence on the work done by Kettering Borough Council.  Are officers looking at the effects of County Council cuts on the Borough? For example if bus services are cut this will increase car usage and increase pollution. Could we have an analysis of the effects? (Cllr Jonathan West)


	The County Council are consulting on their budget at the moment.  If there are cuts we will have to wait and see what impact this will have (Cllr Hakewill)


	Could you give further clarification on paragraph 7.71 in the report? (Mary Rust, Broughton Parish Council)


	The government are taking back about a third of the rental income from tenants next year – this is then redistributed to areas of housing need.  The government are likely to ask us to take on some of the national housing debt and we will have to self-finance that debt by keeping the rental income.  Consultation has not yet concluded with the coalition government. (Cllr Hakewill)


	The general fund estimates show cost of services but does not give details of staff numbers. What is Central Support? (Cllr Fergus McDonald, Burton Latimer Town Council)

	Central Support includes such things as finance, members, management, building costs, customer services, IT services or anything that does not give front-line service delivery.  The budget is about the overall numbers rather than the structures. (Paul Sutton)


	Can you give assurances to charities about their grants? Can we award grants over a number of years rather than one year?  Otherwise charities will face hardship.  They do good work we would otherwise have to pay for (Cllr Jonathan West)
	The council is currently approaching half way through the four year service level agreements that it has with a number of voluntary organisation. At the present time, we have no intention of changing these agreements.



	Are there positive plans to reduce overheads? (Cllr Fergus McDonald, Burton Latimer Town Council)


	Yes – this is a process that has been ongoing for a number of years now. In the past few years we have secured budget reductions of £1.9m and this has been added to by a further £1.2m reduction during 2010/11. A further £1.4m has been earmarked to help balance the budget for 2011/12. – without reducing front line services (Paul Sutton)




2) - RESEARCH & DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE – 25th JANUARY 2011
In consideration of the report, the members raised the following items: 
· The Council should continue to lobby the Government in respect of the Core element of the Concessionary Travel Grant.

· Examination of the Council’s property portfolio.
· That Revenue from Business Rates should be returned to local authorities.

· Pressurising central government to change the system for financing Housing Benefit and Council Tax Benefits if appropriate.
· The value and impact of any rise in the Council Tax in terms of the Governments financial settlement and the implications of a 0% rise.
· The impact of borrowing in the current financial climate, and the need for it to be prudential and in respect of sustainable projects

· The impact of efficiencies in terms of staffing and staff related costs and the practices for achieving these at Kettering in terms of involving the staff themselves.
· The use of balances as a ‘smoothing’ mechanism in the short term was supported but was felt to be unsustainable in the medium and long term.
· The importance of the procedures that were in place in maintaining productivity, morale and motivation was key. 
3) - MONITORING & AUDIT COMMITTEE – 8th FEBRUARY 2011
In consideration of the report, the members raised the following items:
· The current proposals to set planning fees at a local level were welcomed; the financial implications of this on major applications were noted.
· Discussions about service delivery in the 2011/12 and future years should begin soon.

· The protection of front-line services in the budget was welcomed.

· The national and global economy suggested that the Council cannot anticipate more generous grant settlements in future.

· Although the Council has been successful in drawing down funding from central government in the past, such grant funding is not likely to be available in the future.

· In looking forward, the Council should look at the functions it provides, rather than salami-slicing.

· Fees and charges should reflect actual costs of services and those who are able to pay should pay the full cost in future.

· Members welcomed the discussions that are taking place in relation to the future delivery of the building control service. 
· Although the proposal for Tax Incremental Funding was welcomed, caution was expressed because there could be disparity across local authorities.

· Kettering Borough Training should be self-financing and not rely on taking money from reserves.

· There should be a long term vision for housing stock and housing services through the 30 year business plan, should new legislation in relation to the Housing Revenue Account be introduced.

· The Council should not rely on its reserves to close any budget gap, as this was not sustainable in future years.

· If the Council had to borrow money in the future, the interest rate should be fixed and not variable.
4) - KETTERING TOWN FORUM – 7th FEBRUARY 2011

Comments included the following:-

· Concessionary Travel – The discretionary element was money that has been taken away from us yet is money that we never had in the first place

· There was concern that too little capital money had been allocated to the Avondale Grange ward and that there was insufficient capital budgets for verge hardening.  Concern was also expressed about the lack of progress of the capital scheme at Rosewood Place.  (Cllr Corazzo)

· The County Council budget impacts greatly on this forum and is far more stringent of services to this community. In respect of concessionary fares and the loss of bus services to rural areas, the Council needed to understand the impacts e.g. fuel costs for rural residents, discretionary scheme impact.  In general, we should look at the impact of what happens elsewhere.  (Cllr Jonathan West)

· Ensuring that the Council has made sufficient provision for bad debts and also the future changes in the number of properties.  (Cllr Larry Henson)

5) - A6 TOWN FORUM – 9th FEBRUARY 2011

· Cllr Roberts thanked all staff of the Council for coming up with some great ideas for savings.
· Cllr Talbot asked if the Council would receive a greater share of the business rates we collect in the future, the response was it is highly unlikely but work will be carried out in the future to try and get any increases.
· It was noted that the forum appreciated the work the Borough Council had done and that it was in a better position than others.
6) – RURAL FORUM – 17th FEBRUARY 2011

A general debate was had regarding Town and Parish Council funding.  The following comments were made specifically about the budget: -

· Cllr Watson asked why a proportion of the council tax incentive grant wasn’t passed on to Town and Parish Council’s.  The response was that the town and parish council funding is linked to core grant and the incentive grant is not part of core grant.


· It was recognised that there had been enormous hard work undertaken to deliver the budget for the coming year.
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